Weekly Newsletter: 23.11.18

Chaddlewood Primary School

Westfield, Plympton, Plymouth. PL7 2EU 01752 337450 www.chaddlewood-primary.plymouth.sch.uk



A very varied newsletter today so please read on. The Christmas Fair is nearly here so help still needed. Thank you to those who have already stepped forward ©

Connecting school and home makes us a great community of learners.

Flu Vaccinations

Just a reminder that there will be flu vaccinations in school on **Wednesday 28th November** for those children in Years Foundation to Year 5 who have been given consent.





Upcoming Events

28th November
Flu prevention for some children
30th November
FRIENDS Xmas Fair and mufti
4th and 6th December
Parents Evenings
12th December
Christmas Carol Service at
St.Mary's Church
17th December
Christmas Movie Night
18th December
Children's Xmas lunch

Year 1 Stars of the week:

1CP – Grace Hambly
1SA – Aaron Adams

Times Tables Rock Stars

Most correct answers

1st - Ryan Thompson 2nd - Harvey Llewellyn 3rd - Leo Castles

Largest improvement in rock speed

1st - Olly Clarkson 2nd - Harvey Morrow 3rd - Junior Folaji

This week's KS2 Class Cup Winners:

3BR - Ashleigh Hensman
3AR - Bella LeGood
4SV - Alfie Jeffers
4JD - Joe Kua
5DP - Keira Potts
5MS - Rhys Thom

6KS - Lucy Tompkins

Parents Evenings

The parent evenings for this term are on **the 4th and 6th of December**. We have timetabled them slighter later in the term to enable us to share useful end of term assessment information with you during the meeting. The booking system is now live on the website and will close on the **30th November at 4pm**, to allow teachers time to prepare for the evenings the following week.

Mrs Selbie has organised for the Scholastic book company to set up a book fair in the forest room during that week.

Drum Lessons

We have spaces available for drum lessons at school. These are provided privately by a drum teacher and are chargeable because of that, although we have a drum kit in school that is used for the lessons. The fee is £60 per term.



Mufti and Christmas Fair

Children are allowed to wear mufti on Friday 30th November as part of Christmas Fair celebrations. We have asked for specific donations from each year group as our 'mufti contributions' and I have shared a reminder below. Thank you in anticipation for your support. We also hope to see you all at the Fair and it is going to be a brilliant evening; and you don't want to miss the opportunity to meet Father Christmas!

Foundation & Year 1	Lidded jars filled with different items. The items should be the same rather than mixed - eg, a jar full of crayons, pencils, hair bobbles, Lego, sweetsanything you can think of that would suit children! Let your imagination fill your jar. (This was a huge success last year!)	
Year 2	Homemade cakes	
Year 3	Chocolate item for the tombola: E.g choc tree decorations, small selection box, chocolate advent calendar or other Christmas chocolate.	
Year 4	Chocolate item for the tombola: E.g choc tree decorations, small selection box, chocolate advent calendar or other Christmas chocolate.	
Year 5	Bottles of squash or fizzy drinks.	
Year 6	Bottles of squash or fizzy drinks.	

Improved Access appointments at your local family doctors

I have been asked by the beacon medical Group to share the information below:

- "Your local GP practices are working together to offer patients better access to GP appointments in Plympton, lvybridge and Plymstock that means you will be able to see a GP or practice nurse or other health professional at a time which is most convenient for you and not necessarily in school time. Ask at your local practice for when these are."
- "You can now book appointments to see a GP or practice nurse or other health professional in the evenings or at weekends from 9am to 2pm; call your local practice for more information."

Competition for Service Families to visit Lapland

I've attached a copy of an e-mail we received today inviting families of service personnel to enter a competition to visit Lapland. It states:

LAPLAND UK - Ascot - 18th December 2018 1300hrs

'We are once again working with LaplandUK to spread some Smiles this Christmas. We will be visiting Lapland UK with a group of Little Troopers who this Christmas will be missing a parent, we can't wait to spread some magic'

Please see the attached e-mail for more details.

FRIEND Xmas Fair PLEASE HELP

We are in desperate need of more helpers for the Xmas Fair on the 30th November. If you can spare either ½ or a full hour WE NEED YOU!

Please email Mrs Barron-Robinson direct at: nbarronrobinson@chaddlewoodschool.org.uk

This week at Chaddlewood:

- * Year 6 took part in a Red Cross First Aid workshop. This such a brilliant skill to have and the children were very knowledgeable.
- * 54 children from Year 5 and 6 went to the theatre to watch Shrek last night and a fabulous time was had by all. Thank you to Mr. Clarke for sharing this photo with us.



- *A gifted and talented workshop for writers was held at school to further develop the skills of some of our brilliant writers.
- * Year 4 had a special person lunch and it was great to see the children's 'special people' eating with the children and then having a look at their work in the classrooms afterwards. The children were very proud to show off their achievements ©





As ever please contact us with any questions, compliments or concerns.

Kind Regards: Sarah King [Headteacher]

2018-19 Dates: These are the dates that the children are in school.

Autumn Term	Spring Term	Summer Term
4 th September – 21 st December 2018	8th January – 5th April 2019	23 rd April – 19 th July 2019
Half – term: 22 nd - 26 th October. Children return on the 30 th October	Half – term: 18 th – 22 nd February	Half – term: 27 th – 31 st May
		Bank Holiday: 6th May 2019